THE NATIONAL GUARD ASSOCIATION OF ARKANSAS



P.O. BOX 663

NORTH LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 72115

MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD

SUBJECT: Minutes of NGAA Board of Directors Meeting

08 June 2022

Officers Present: (Either in person or by Zoom call) Elizabeth Jara (Exec Dir), MAJ Shalin Gieson (President), MAJ Trey Marable (1st Vice President), MAJ Krystle Browning (2nd Vice President), LTC Ryan Workman (Past President), COL Joel Lynch, MAJ Chris Purchase, LTC Matt Leimburg, LTC Noyal Brasfield, CPT LaPortia Jackson, 1LT Brad Barcafer, CPT Dalton Shannon, CPT Alex Miller, CPT Brian Gabbard, MAJ Jason Kulaga, and MAJ (Ret) Fred Lee.

Others Present: Robin Brady (Staff), Tim McRae (Staff)

- 1. The National Guard Association of Arkansas (NGAA) Board of Directors convened a meeting 08 June 2022 after a quorum was confirmed to be in attendance. MAJ Gieson called the meeting to order.
- 2. Board Members were given copies of the following before the meeting. These documents are also attached to the minutes.
 - a. June Meeting Agenda
 - b. 05 April 2022 meeting minutes
 - c. Proposed locations and cost estimates for 2025 and 2026 Conference
 - d. Insurance Report by Tim McRae of Units visited and policies sold

Old Business

- 3. A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes from the meeting held on 05 April 2022 as presented. No further discussion was had and the minutes were approved unanimously.
- 4. <u>Insurance Report:</u> Tim McRae reported on the unit visits (copy attached) made by his team and stated they are concentrating on increases in coverage to protect the soldiers and have done a good job doing that. He went over the amount of people seen and the total of policies sold or increased. Tim stated that we are now offering a new accident policy and Universal Life insurance policy with long-term care that is also very reasonably priced with good benefits. The amount of those UL policies sold in May doubled from the previous month. LTC Workman commented that we are trying to build trust with the

soldiers and that is why we are wanting to get in front of the troops. Protecting our soldiers is the main goal.

Elizabeth reported that we have received the Experience Refund check from AFBA as part of the Eagle States pool in the amount of \$14,385.99. This will be distributed as follows:

60% - Conference costs

20% - Foundation and Endowments

20% - Staff Bonuses

This is down from previous years because of the number of losses that have incurred within the Eagle States this past year.

- 5. <u>Financial Update:</u> Elizabeth Jara reported that the Association has hired a part-time bookkeeper for 3-4 hours a week to manage the accounting in Quickbooks. She, along with COL Cluck of the Foundation, are talking to several banks about moving our business of both organizations to one bank.
- 6. <u>Membership</u>: Elizabeth reported that we are at 96% membership. The 39th has the most room for growth. We need to get the last 4% in so reps, please press on. We are 4th in the nation for digital life memberships. President Gieson asked the unit reps to please give any updates or changes to Elizabeth. It is important to know if they have moved from the unit so we can obtain their new contact information.

New Business

7. NGAUS Conference Planning: Elizabeth reported on NGAUS Conference planning. Edward Jones will be sponsoring our Hospitality Night. The theme is Rock N Roll and encourage everyone to wear their favorite band shirts. We have two sponsors secured for the breakfasts but hope to have three. We need to cover the selection of Company Grade officers that we are paying for to go to NGAUS. MAJ Kulaga asked if we pay for all awards and Elizabeth responded that 4 is the number we are sending. She estimates the cost to be \$1,000-\$1,100 per person. LTC Workman made a motion for the Association to pay the expenses for four additional Company Grade officers to attend NGAUS (including award recipients for a total of 8). The motion was seconded. After some discussion the motion passed unanimously.

- 8. 2023 STATE CONFERENCE PLANNING: Elizabeth talked about planning a spouse trip during the state conference in Jonesboro to Wilson, Arkansas. She recommends renting a bus for the spouses, for wine tasting, lunch, and shopping. She would like feedback. Wilson wants to be involved in the conference. MAJ Marable commented that we shouldn't plan too much to take away from family time. Discussion ensued. Several members know of organizations in Jonesboro that might could provide transportation and will check into that. Elizabeth spoke about guest speaker options. She has some information about an Improv performer that might be good. She also suggests that we invite the newly-elected Governor to the conference. Elizabeth discussed the reasons the dates have been moved for the conference. March is normally the month for spring break; May-June is normally AT; and April is usually when all the other states have their state conferences, so having the conference in February gives us the opportunity to obtain corporate sponsors first. This is a big advantage.
- 9. Corporate Update: Elizabeth reports we have a new corporate sponsor, Treat Insurance Agency, that offers supplemental insurance and will be presenting at future retirement briefings and other visits. We have rewritten our corporate sponsor development program to share with the Enlisted Association a 30/70 split. LTC Workman would like everyone to keep in mind that a lot of businesses out there love the National Guard and would be glad to help out. Most are willing to support. Everyone knows someone that has a business that could be approached to be a sponsor.
- 10. 2025 and 2026 Conference location selection: Attached to these minutes is the list of hotels bid on these conference locations. Elizabeth recommends we wait to choose the Fort Smith location until the 2027 conference because that is when the new airplanes are supposed to be there. There was discussion and it was the general consensus that more time is needed to look over these bids so President Gieson stated that responses should be submitted within seven (7) days.
- 11. Member Engagement Activities: Elizabeth discussed building relationships with members. There is Industry Day planned in September that coordinates with the G3 Conference. She recommends a committee for the Dragonboat Races for CPC next year. It is a one-day event. It would take 20 guard members for teams. We will need sponsors, tents, etc. Nabholz, a very high level sponsor, wants to cook for the Association. We would like to do this in coordination with the Army 10 Miler and have a Family Day. Help is needed to organize this. We want to be more engaged on a social level to say "Hey, how are you doing?"

MAJ Gieson asked if there was any other business for discussion or questions. A motion was made to adjourn and seconded. There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.

NGAA Board of Directors Quarterly Meeting, 8 Jun 2022



- Call meeting to order
- Old Business
 - o Review mins from 5 Apr 22, any discussion
 - Insurance Program update- McRae
 - O Financial Update- Jara
 - o Digital Life and general Membership Update- Jara
- New Business
 - NGAUS Conference planning
 - Breakfast sponsors (2 of 3 secured)
 - CGO comp selection
 - o 2023 State Conference planning
 - Spouse trip to Wilson, AR
 - Guest speaker options
 - o 2025 and 2026 Conference location selection
 - Corporate Update
 - Update to Sponsor Program
 - G3 Industry Day coordinated with PEC
 - Member Engagement activities
 - Camaraderie Call schedule
 - 11 Jun for JFHQ and 233RTI
 - 13 or 16 Jun for Aviation
 - 14 Jun for 39th
 - Dragonboat Races for CPC moved to next year; need POC
 - Army 10 Miler; need POC

THE NATIONAL GUARD ASSOCIATION OF ARKANSAS

P.O. BOX 663

NORTH LITTLE ROCK, ARKANSAS 72115

MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD

SUBJECT: Minutes of NGAA Board of Directors Quarterly Meeting

Officers Present: (Either in person or by Zoom call) COL (ret) Damon Cluck (Exec Dir), MAJ Shalin Gieson (President), MAJ Trey Marable (1st Vice President), MAJ Krystle Browning (2nd Vice President), LTC Sharetta Glover, COL Joel Lynch, MAJ Chris Purchase, LTC Matt Leimburg, LTC Noyal Brasfield, CPT LaPortia Jackson, 1LT Brad Barcafer, MAJ Mario Butler, CPT Daniel Berke, CPT Dalton Shannon, MAJ Ted Sharp, CPT Brandon Mazander, MAJ Mitch Goenner, 1LT Derrick Fletcher, SSGT Melody Daniel, MAJ Jason Kulaga, 1LT Brandon Garrett, 2LT Ashlyn Hendrickson, CAPT Kimberly Hunter, 1LT Wayne Merritt, LTC Will

Others Present:, Elizabeth Jara (Staff), Robin Brady (Staff)

- 1. The National Guard Association of Arkansas (NGAA) Board of Directors convened a quarterly meeting 05 April 2022 after a quorum was confirmed to be in attendance. MAJ Gieson called the meeting to order.
- 2. Board Members were given copies of the following before the meeting. These documents a. April Meeting Agenda
 - b. 09 November 2021 meeting minutes (not attached to these minutes, accessible on
 - c. Financial Report on NGAA State Conference 18-20 Feb 2022. d. Proposed 2022-23 Budget.

Old Business

- 3. The 09 November 2021 NGAA Board of Directors meeting minutes were previously approved by the Executive Committee. There was no discussion.
- 4. Insurance Report: COL Cluck reported that there are approximately 8,400 in the Guard and around 3,600 are participating in the State Sponsored Life Insurance (SSLI) program. That is about 40% participating. The PHA's and Student Flights are the primary way we

see everyone. 5-10% of the people coming through the PHA's have had a policy that has lapsed due to change in pay status or other reasons and after 6 months of non-payment, they are terminated. During the unit visits that we have already done, 40% have enrolled for a new policy or upgraded their policy. That is an increase in revenue for NGAA of \$25,000 to \$30,000. This is why we are pushing unit visits. Cluck asked if anyone had questions about the insurance report. The report is for information purposes only.

5. Conference Recap: Elizabeth Jara reported that the NGAA State Conference in February was very successful. She sent out a survey to members and corporate sponsors to get feedback regarding the conference. 51 members responded. 242 military and spouses attended. 60% of those responded were Army NG and 40% were Air NG. The Top Golf event on Friday was great for comradery. The Friday night event needs to be better as far as visiting exhibitors. The corporate sponsor survey was good. Everyone got to network with other leadership. They liked the exhibit space. The hospitality suites were a plus. The corporate sponsor dinner held at Crystal Bridges was great and everyone scored it a 5 on a scale 1-5.

Conference Budget Review and 2022-23 Budget: COL Cluck discussed fees charged for the conference. The conference is not a money-making event. He asked for questions about the conference budget. We made money on the Top Golf event. We used that to pay for the Gold Star families' expenses and lodging. The Foundation reimbursed the Association \$2,500 for that. Cluck hit the highlights of the proposed budget so it can be discussed and hopefully approved. We are behind on membership. We have about 90 more people that need to pay dues. One reason we are off is because we have sold 105 lifetime memberships. NGAUS rebate has gone up because of the digital lifetime memberships. Insurance commissions are expected to be higher. We expect increased commissions with Colonial Life and TransAmerica. We are in an insurance pool with 15 other states. For the first time, this year we will not receive an Experience Refund because the pool did not have a profit due to claims. Cluck discussed the Foundation Support Agreement. We are moving offices around in the NGAA Building so we can lease out the former insurance office to one of our corporate members, Trident University for \$12,000 to \$14,000 per year. We are still negotiating the lease. Cluck asked for questions about the sublease. We would like to use this money for upgrades to the building, for repairs and remodeling. Trident wants the bigger space for classroom space and would like to offer services to guardsmen such as resume prep and other services.

We got an A&P grant from the Springdale Chamber of Commerce in the amount of \$5,000. COL Cluck asked for any questions on revenue sources on the budget.

For the 2023 budget, projecting revenues are \$289,230. Cluck discussed differences in budgeted and actual expenses. Two employees left this year and leave was paid out. That is why we were over. We eliminated the Office Manager position and Tim McRae is our new Benefits Coordinator.

COL Cluck discussed that he has previously resigned as Executive Director for the NGAA effective 01 July 2022, and we need to hire a new ED. He discussed the fact that he was not being paid a salary in his position until about July of 2021 because the Association did not have the money. Since then he has been working about 20 hours of week at a salary of about \$400 weekly. To hire a new ED you've got to appoint a committee to put out the advertisements and do the interviewing. The Association needs to approve the ED salary in advance. COL Cluck noted he has increased this budget item to allow the Association to pay a new ED a salary of \$65,000. We are combining the positions of office manager, ED, and Elizabeth's position as Development Director. A question was raised if we hire a new ED from another state, does that mean Elizabeth's position will go away? Cluck stated that if that happened, the Association would have to come up with another \$20,000. Elizabeth stated that no other state has a Director of Development. When Elizabeth previously applied for the ED position she approached the executive board about creating the position of Director of Development. When she started in her position, the first year corporate sponsorship was about \$25,000, then \$48,500 last year, and its \$100,000 this year. Ordinarily, that's the ED's job. COL Cluck stated that if you look across the 54 states, every state has a State Sponsored Life Insurance program but they are not all equal. Of the 54, 26 of them self-administer their life insurance programs like Arkansas does. Those other 28 sometime in the past gave away or contracted away their program. In most of those states, the Association gets 5% of the premium. They get 0% profit sharing. Their participation rates are 15-20%. Of the 26 that self-administer like we do, all of the 100% states are in that category. The insurance funds an office staff for you. Having an office staff lets you do events and have other things going on. We have been getting by and not paying competitive salaries. We have got to get competitive and we need a full-time ED. COL Cluck asked for any questions. LTC Sharetta Glover commented that we know now what we need to do because of COL Cluck and what he has done by digging into the budget and reevaluate it.

COL Cluck continued with proposed budget items. Building insurance was going up significantly so we rebid that and saved money on that. We have workers compensation insurance. We carry E&O insurance on the Board. We carry cyber insurance to pay in case of a breach of our server and we pay for a crime policy in case of employee theft. We spent more than we budgeted for corporate travel but it paid off. He went over insurance travel and how that is applied. COL Cluck asked for questions. He then

discussed conference budget for next year and NGAUS conference. He did not include a line to cover expenses for company grade officers this year like we did last year although he thinks it is a great idea to do this. There was discussion on the TAG paying to send people. There was confusion with this at the last NGAUS conference. Promotion Activity has been used for comradery calls. Proposed budget shows a loss. The Association has actually benefitted financially from not having conferences the past two years. We are in a little better financial shape than we were. COL Cluck discussed the strategic fund account and why we don't need to have as big a reserve now. He recommends that we reduce that strategic fund by \$50,000 and transfer that money to our set aside account. That will make up for the deficit in this proposed budget. An experience refund is expected next year and will probably be \$50,000-\$100,000. Elizabeth expects to exceed our number in corporate sponsorships for next year.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the proposed 2022-23 budget. There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.

COL Cluck asked for a motion to approve the salary for the next ED at \$65,000 per year. A motion was made and seconded. There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.

COL Cluck asked for permission from the Board to negotiate the lease for office space at the front of the building. A motion was made and seconded. There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.

Elizabeth Jara talked about digital life membership. We are at 90% membership. So reps, please check the spreadsheet for accuracy and let us know if there is someone on your sheet that is not in your unit. We have been at 100% membership for 17 years so we need to continue that. COL Cluck talked about numbers mattering when we go to our legislators.

Elizabeth Jara went over corporate sponsorship numbers. We are at \$96,500 right now and \$104,500 is projected when everything is in.

New Business

6. Elizabeth Jara reported on site visits in Jonesboro for next year's conference. Friday event will be a fundraising event. This year it was for our Gold Star families and there was a lot of support for that. This next year we will be working with Michigan. Their ED is putting together a program he calls 54 by 24. This is to provide a service dog for a veteran in every state. Michigan is hosting NGAUS in 2024 so they would like to see a service dog in every state by that year. Elizabeth discussed OPD options. Suggestions

are welcome. Elizabeth and COL Brian Shipman have been brainstorming on leadership option ideas. She discussed comradery options. Ben Moore of Edward Jones is coming back to sponsor the hospitality suite. The ice sculpture and taco bar were great. Scott Mann was very well received. Elizabeth is concerned about competing with the state of Tennessee for corporate sponsors since the conferences are the same weekend. What we have in Arkansas that is special to us is that we've got the Winston P. Wilson shooting match. There are sponsors that target that kind of audience and they are going to allow us to handle the exhibits at those events and we will sponsor the international dinner night. Our corporate sponsorships are going to be revamped this year. We are going to need to pull in more from our corporate sponsors to cover costs. Support the posts on social media concerning our corporate sponsors so they will know their investment is worth it and they are getting noticed and are appreciated. Elizabeth reported that we will have a Rock & Roll theme for NGAUS so wear your favorite band t-shirt. Elizabeth displayed the new pin design going on the Rock & Roll theme featuring a Razorback hog.

Elizabeth stated we want to do more for the members. We would like to do more comradery calls. We need to build friendships between each other. We got positive feedback from the comradery call we did in Fort Smith. They were grateful for the opportunity to just hang out. We are looking forward to going in the other areas.

We are serving the state of Arkansas but we also feel better when we are doing community service. There are the Dragonboat Races in June at Lake Maumelle. NGAA will have a 20-man team. It is for the benefit of the Child Protection Center which provides support for children who have been taken out of their homes for various reasons. It gives us a chance to give back to the community.

In October, there is the Army 10 Miler. We would like to try to do a guard family day and ask our corporate sponsor Nabholz to feed us. They have been wanting an opportunity to do this.

COL Cluck reported on food distributions with the Enlisted Association and Veterans Villages. We have had four events and built 200 boxes and fed 2,800 families last year. Those events make a huge impact on our younger guardsmen. He encouraged everyone to participate in these events when help is needed.

MAJ Gieson asked if there was any other business for discussion or questions. A motion was made to adjourn and seconded. There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.

									13-15 Feb 2025 Hot Springs																																14-16 Feb 2025 Hot Springs	
Fort Smith		ä	11					3	Hot Springs										Springdale		Little Rock				1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Jonesboro				Fort Smith											Hot Springs	9
									Hotel Hot Springs										Holiday Inn		Holiday Inn LR Airport				- Contract Contract	Embassy Suites	vvynanam	Courtyard Marriott	Courtward Marriott												Hotel Hot Springs	
Fort Smith Convention Center	Total:	Meal for Banquet	Grand Ballroom for Banquet	Room Rate/night	Pres Reception (200)	Luncheons (150)	Continental breakfast (350)	Bars	Hot Springs Convention Center			Room Rate	Audio Visual	Banquet	Luncheons	Continental Breakfast	Pres Reception	Exhibiting	Convention Center	Room Rate	Min food purchase	lotal	Zooii Zale	Boom Both	Hosnitality Suites	ES and Convention Center	Room Rate	ZOOTI Rate	Addio visual	Fort Smith Convention Center	I Otali,	Total	Audio visual	Meal for Banquet	Grand Ballroom for Banquet	Room Rate/night	Pres Reception (200)	Luncheons (150)	Continental breakfast (350)	Bars	Hot Springs Convention Center	1
\$25,000.00 Food and Beverage min to waive space fee.	\$40,434.00	\$15,000.00	\$350.00	\$134.00	\$3,500.00	\$4,800.00	\$4,900.00	\$500/bar	\$11,750.00 Includes conference space (Fri, Sat) and meeting rooms for luncheons. Space for 33-46 booths in Plaza Lobby.	#041 04100	\$30 705 00	\$98.00 \$98.00	\$8,000,00	\$13,500.00	\$2,000.00	\$4,200.00	\$7,800.00	\$4,200.00		\$119.00	\$9,900.00 She assures me they can fit 300 in their banquet room and flip it from the business session to banquet.	\$27,176.00	9-00-00	4.700.00 9.700.00	\$1 000 00	\$26,080,00 Meeting space charges waived with food/bovernes purchase	\$96.00 Has room for 2 separate luncheons	assuur las room for 1 luncheon	\$5,000.00	\$20,000.00 Food and Beverage min to waive space fee.	₩ŦV,ŦDŦ,UU	00 157 00	Included	\$15,000.00	\$350.00	\$134.00	\$3,500.00	\$4,800.00	\$4,900.00	\$500/bar	\$11,750.00 Includes conference space (Fri, Sat) and meeting rooms for luncheons. Space for 33-46 booths in Plaza Lobby.	Nellial Cost Details

Enroller Name

					104 policies sold	204 Seen	Unit Visits	Warren	Eldorado	Camden	Hope	Locations
											Stephanie & Trace	Rep Name
DP 5k	DP 10k	5K	10k	15k	20k	25k	30k	35k	40k	45k	50k SSLI	Policy Type
4	22	>	14	9	7	ω	_	Ь	12		14	Primary Insured
			2	2		13						Spouse
											6/1/2022	Effective Date

Enroller Name	Rep Name	Rep Name	Primary Insured	Spouse/ Dependent	Effective Date
Location	Liz Walters	50k SSLI	6		
Fort Chaffee 142nd	•	40k	OI ·		
		35k	_		
SRP		30k			
Soldiers Seen 129		25k		ω	
36 total new polices		20k	2	ģ	
		15k			
		10k	ယ	1	
22 policies Liz		10K Dep			
Enroller Name	Rep Name		Primary Insured	Spouse/ Dependent	Effective Date
Fort Chaffee 142nd	John Walters	50k SSLI	1		
		40k	ω		
		35k			
		30k			
14 policies John		25k	_	2	
	1	20k	2		

Mena Malvern Gum Springs 144 Seen 36 New Policies	Tim McRae Unit Visits	Rep Name						84 New Policies	Soldiers Seen 154		SKP 8/5th	Chappell Armory 5/23-24 Tim McRae	Location		
		Primary Insured									Trace Bussell	Tim McRae	Kep Name		
40k 35k 30k 25k 20k 10k 10k 5k Dep	Rep Name		5k Dep	10k	15k	20k	25k	30k	35k	40k	50k SSLI		Policy Type	10k	15k
13 4 8	Primary Insured		2	14	တ	9	-	СI			10	Primary Insured		ယ	_
	Spouse/ Dependent		6	10	–	2	7					Spouse/ Dependent		ב	
	Effective Date											Effective Date			